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Glen, K9STH 

DWH:

Unfortunately, there have been people who have run for director (and who have even 
been elected) with the intent of changing the direction that the ARRL has taken for 
the past number of years. So far those persons have either been basically forced 
into submission or else have not been re-elected to the board.

If you look at the content of QST from basically the beginning in 1915 until the 
1980s you will see a significant difference from what is now in the magazine. During
the "goode olde dayes" in virtually every issue there were technical articles aimed 
at least 3 levels of expertise: Beginner, average, and advanced. Then, for a number 
of years the ARRL published very few technical articles until they "discovered" that
they could get more money out of the members by putting technical articles in 
another publication which they called QEX. It is my opinion that the ARRL could 
garner more members if they offered either QST or QEX as the publication furnished 
with membership instead of requiring everyone to get QST and then charging extra for
QEX. This would be like the NRA (National Rifle Association) which offers a choice 
in the publication received with standard membership.

From your comment about being licensed in April I am led to believe that you have 
had an amateur radio operator's license for less than 3 months. Frankly, that is 
definitely not long enough to experience the various things that the ARRL has done 
both for and "to" amateur radio.

My original Novice Class license (KN9STH) was issued on 15 May 1959 and I received 
it in the mail at the end of the month. At that time I joined the ARRL (my very 
first issue of QST was August 1959 and I built the 2 element 15 meter beam that was 
the "beginner" project in the issue). I stood by the ARRL until 1975 (even through 
the incentive licensing debacle) when I finally had enough. During that time I held 
a number of appointments including as the Emergency Coordinator of LaPorte County, 
Indiana. However, by 1975 the direction that the ARRL had taken was very much 
opposite of what my beliefs were.

Now over the years the ARRL has done good for the Amateur Radio Service. 
Unfortunately, over the same period of time they have promoted various things that 
were definitely detrimental to the service. They have been in the forefront in the 
fight against BPL. However, realistically, this has not done that much good other 
than to publicize the interference that BPL causes to radio services. The real 
things that are discouraging the implementation of BPL are technical, cost, and the 
fact that there are other "high speed" Internet services that are better serving the
public. Since you live in Denison, Texas (about 70 miles north of Dallas), which is 
in the area served by TXU, you are probably familiar with the fact that ONCOR, the 
distribution company owned by TXU, has terminated its agreement to provide BPL to 
the almost half of the State of Texas in which TXU is the primary electric company. 
This was NOT done because of any action by the ARRL but from the economic factors 
which were becoming apparent that BPL would not be profitable.

The board and staff of the ARRL has, for some time, had the "we know what is best 
for amateur radio no matter what" attitude and they have been pressing their own 
agenda. Things like WINLINK which would benefit an extremely small number of persons
(primarily those who cannot get high speed Internet access such as boat owners) to 
the detriment of the vast majority of amateur radio operations are just one example.

The ARRL has been losing membership for a number of years. If you want to know the 
actual membership look in the back of QST in the VERY small print section. Every 6 
months the ARRL is required by the United States Post Office to publish the 
information on the distribution of QST. Now the ARRL posts this information in the 
smallest type size possible but the information is still available. Just compare the
number of subscriptions, the number of "free" copies, the number sold "over the 
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counter", and the number of copies remaining to get the actual number of ARRL 
members. This information shows that the ARRL membership has been generally 
declining for at least the past 10 years. Now over individual 6 month periods there 
have been increases in membership. But, the trend has definitely been downward with 
the number of new members usually not equaling the number of persons who have not 
renewed their membership. Now the ARRL does not publicize the membership figures and
only by looking at the USPS required information can you get a good idea.

I personally know a number of life members of the ARRL who state that if they were 
not already life members that they definitely would NOT renew. I also know persons 
who have been on the ARRL staff who now decry the direction that the ARRL has taken.

Now there are those people who defend the ARRL no matter what. There are those 
persons who categorically state that the ARRL can do no good. Then there are what is
probably a majority of amateur radio operators who weigh what the ARRL has done 
correctly against what the ARRL has done, in their opinion, wrong. Then based on how
the scales balance those persons decide rather or not to become ARRL members and/or 
renew their membership.

I hear it all the time from those who defend the ARRL that to make changes it just 
requires getting elected to the Board of Directors. Frankly, that is just not true. 
Only one-third of the board is elected at any one time and just getting people who 
have the fortitude to fight for change to even seek election is difficult. Even when
such a person is elected he/she soon finds that "fighting city hall" is not worth 
the personal sacrifice and that person either "toes the line" or else just does not 
get re-elected. Now if the entire board were elected at the same time then there 
just might be the chance to make dramatic changes. However, with the system that has
been in place for decades it is primarily an exercise in futility.

Glen, K9STH 
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